
Draft: Notifications – MoPac South Comment Period 

Rollingwood Rave Alert System 

Call: 

Rollingwood Residents and Businesses, 

 The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority (CTRMA) has proposed a design for the 

Mopac South Expansion Project that will have a significant impact on our community. 

This proposal eliminates both express lane access to northbound MoPac from 

Rollingwood and southbound access to Bee Cave Road from the MoPac express lanes. 

It also introduces significant traffic hazards on the routes that many of us drive every 

day. The City of Rollingwood is asking residents and businesses to submit comments to 

CTRMA in response to this proposed project by the deadline of Tuesday, January 28, 

2025 at midnight. For information about how to submit comments and for a sample 

comment letter template, please visit the news section of our website at 

www.rollingwoodtx.gov. Please submit a comment to ensure that your voice and the 

voice of our community are heard. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

______________________________________________________________________

______________ 

Email/News Post: 

Rollingwood Residents and Businesses, 

The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority (CTRMA) has proposed a design for the 

Mopac South Expansion Project that will have a significant impact on our community. 

Rollingwood is encouraging residents to submit comments to CTRMA in response to 

this proposed design that: 

 Eliminates the current northbound MoPac express lane entrance near 15th Street; 

 Eliminates the current access to Bee Cave Road from the southbound MoPac 

express lanes; 

 Proposes elevated bridges between Bee Cave Road and Barton Skyway, 

introducing considerably elevated noise and light pollution to our area; 

 Introduces significant traffic hazards for those accessing northbound MoPac from 

Bee Cave Road and exiting to Bee Cave Road from southbound MoPac, as 

drivers must crisscross with express lane entrances and exits; 

 Does not account for needed improvements to the Bee Cave Road and MoPac 

intersection; and 



 Has not been clearly described or presented in a way that affected parties can 

fully understand the proposed impacts on traffic flow. 

The City of Rollingwood has released a Sample Template Letter (found here: 

(link/attached)) to help our residents, businesses and surrounding neighbors craft 

comments that will meet their individual concerns. Additionally, please visit the CTRMA’s 

MoPac South Open House #6 Website and the Rollingwood MoPac South Webpage for 

more information related to this proposed project.  

Comments regarding this project and the proposed design must be submitted to 

CTRMA by midnight on Tuesday, January 28, 2025, to be included in the official 

record. Official comments can be submitted by: 

 Email to: mopacsouth@ctrma.org  

 This ONLINE FORM 

 Mail to: 

Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority  

ATTN: MoPac South  

3300 N. IH-35, Suite 300 

 Austin, TX 78705 

 

Please submit a comment to ensure that your voice and the voice of our community are 

heard. 

Thank you,  

City of Rollingwood  

______________________________________________________________________

______________ 

Text: 

Make your voice heard! Proposed MoPac South Project comments due Jan. 28, 2025 at 

Midnight. More info: (link to News Post) 

______________________________________________________________________

______________ 

Email to be distributed by the Rollingwood Women’s Club and Rollingwood 

Gentlemen’s Club will be the same as the Email/News Post.  

https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/e3c28bf66389442ab942075eea02e66c
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/e3c28bf66389442ab942075eea02e66c
https://www.rollingwoodtx.gov/citycouncil/page/proposed-mopac-south-expansion-city-council-position
mailto:mopacsouth@ctrma.org?subject=MoPac%20South%20OH6%20Official%20Comment
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MPSOH6

